June 26, 2000

BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS PROCEEDINGS
Of the Board of Public Works of the City of Phillips at a regular meeting held in the council room on June 26, 2000.

Joe Perkins called the meeting to order at 4:00 PM.

Committee members present:  Mayor Corcilius, Joe Perkins, Bill McBain, Leon Namtzu, Terry Staroba and Barb Revak.

Visitors present:  Grace Kielsmeier, Marvel Cole, John Iverson, and John Pelton.

Public Comment

Terry Staroba mentioned that the Department of Public Works needs a new truck.  They have money set aside that could be used for this purpose.  He was instructed to proceed with the normal steps that need to be taken.

Put this on the BPW agenda for the July 25th, 2000 meeting.

Joe Perkins read a thank-you letter from Jean Graff for the light that was placed at the intersection of Airport Rd and Elk Lake Drive.

Leo Namtzu mentioned there is a problem again with garbage buildup at 323 N. Avon.  The City Attorney should write a letter about this to the owner of the property.

Mayor Corcilius noticed Terry had the crews out painting lines on the roads and would like them to pay special attention to the cross walks.  Maybe this could be done twice a year instead of once.  It could be done in the spring and then right before the July 4th celebration.

Minutes from Previous Meetings

Bill McBain made a motion to accept the minutes from the meeting on May 23, 2000.  Seconded by Leo Namtzu.  CARRIED

Update on Former Middle/High School Building

Leo Namtzu has not talked to Mr. Al Stolen, however, Grace Kielsmeier has and she said that Mr. Stolen received the interest rate he was hoping for and is waiting for the papers to be finalized.

Update on Minnow Lake Road Chip Seal Project 

Terry Staroba stated that the estimate came in $3,000 less than he budgeted for this project.

American Asphalt Proposal/Contract

Bill McBain made a motion to authorize and accept the American Asphalt quote for the various paving projects.  Seconded by Leo Namtzu.  CARRIED 

NO SKATEBOARDING Stencil 

Joe Perkins stated that he was asked if the city could stencil NO SKATEBOARDING on the sidewalks downtown.

Bill McBain thought this would clutter up the sidewalks.  Maybe it would be better to put up signs.

Leo Namtzu agreed and thought that if we stencil the sidewalks it would be inviting people to either add to it or try to paint over it.

Everyone agreed with the fact that the city needs to do something so the people from out of town know about the new law.

Terry Staroba will check into signs.  He was told to make sure that they conform to the ordinance and should be put on the big poles, not the new decorative ones.

Put this on the BPW agenda for the July 25th meeting.

Update on Stoplight Proposal

Leo Namtzu stated that Bill Knaack is waiting to hear from Rhinelander.  Bill would like to set up a meeting with the City, County, and Rhinelander.  Leo said that he would organize this.

Update on Sewer Rate Increase

Joe Perkins read a letter from the PSC stating the rate increase has been approved.  The city will not be able to put the increase into affect until they have notified the PSC of the completion of the project.

Update on SCADA System and WWTP Project

John Iverson stated, last Thursday they were supposed to have start up.   They had a problem with the hookup to the computer for the meters.  This is being taken care of.

Joe Perkins read a letter from Kaempfer & Associates that explained the test results of the WWTP borings.  There was some discussion on the building at the plant where the building shows signs of cracking and settling.  Terry has spoken to Taryn Nall about this to see what the different options for correction are. 

DPW updates

The city crew is busy getting things ready for the July 4th week-end.  The rain we have been having has put them behind.

Terry Staroba talked about a proposal from Lane Tank.  This proposal is for inspecting the water towers and suggestions for repairs and upkeep that may need to be done.

Put this on the BPW agenda for the July 25th meeting.

Review and Pay Recommendation of Invoices Presented

Bill McBain made a motion to approve the payment of the DNR invoice for $3,465.85.  Seconded by Joe Perkins.  CARRIED

Joe Perkins made a motion to approve the payment of Ayres & Associates, Inc. invoice for Marguerite Donnelly’s administration charges on the CDBG project in the amount of $9,868.00, with the stipulation that a letter is sent along with the payment instructing Ayres & Associates, Inc. accounting department not to pay Marguerite until the project is closed and all reports are sent in.  Seconded by Bill McBain.  CARRIED

The committee recommended that the invoice for Kaempfer & Associates be sent back to Taryn Nall with a letter instructing them to itemize this bill and all other bills in the future.

The next BPW meeting is scheduled for July 25th, 2000 at 4:00 PM

Motion to adjourn made by Bill McBain.  Seconded by Leo Namtzu.  CARRIED

Meeting adjourned at 5:05 PM
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